
 
 
 
“AgLaunch is saddened to hear about the passing of our friend and microBIOMETER® founder, 

Dr. Judy Fitzpatrick. Her passion, humor, and commitment to soil health was inspiring, and we're 

proud to have known her. She was truly one of our favorite founders. - AgLaunch 

“I am so sorry to hear that Judy has passed.  She has done an important thing when she 
developed the microBIOMETER® test kits.  Judy has made a mark--and she will be really missed.” 
– James White 
 
“We are deeply sorry to hear about the passing of Dr. Judy. She will continue to be an inspiration 
for us and all those who continue to learn from her teachings and legacy. I am honored we could 
share her voice in Heart and Soil and with our community.”  - Natalie Forstbauer 
 
“Our sincere condolences on the passing of Dr Fitzpatrick. Her work is bringing a greater depth of 
understanding to our knowledge of soil.” – Ellen and Bonnie  
 
“It's a big loss for the science fraternity as Dr. Judy was one among those tall personalities whose 
intellect and purpose were always intertwined towards giving the best to the world.”- 
Krishitantra 
 
“Greetings and sincere condolences to all friends of “Dr. Judy”.  She was a champion of doing 

food production wisely and the world is diminished by her passing.” - Wayne Warren 

“The microBIOMETER® is one of the greatest inventions in a long time. So sad to hear that 

another leader and great mind has left us, and the farming community. Thank you for your 

brilliant mind and inventions while you were with us.” – Rico Thorsen 

“Passing my best wishes to the family and team. We are thankful in the UK for her hard work and 

the great innovation she started in the world of microbial exploration for all.” – Christian Murray 

“Really sad to learn of Judy’s passing. I will never forget her passion and enthusiasm for working 

with our student Ben Lehman. Her legacy will live on also with our Cornell team. She inspired 

many!” – Quirine Ketterings  

“From the team at Biodiver.City, please share our deepest condolences with your team and 
Judy’s family. Such a formidable life needs to be celebrated and we feel honored to be able to 
participate in spreading her legacy.” – Nicolas Durr 


